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Fishermen at Chitukula Beach taking fish out of their nets  (Photo by 
Yoas Chimpeni, freelance photographer) 
 
 

 

But since we announced the by-law and the fine that follows if somebody is found with an ITN 

out in the fishing area, I haven’t noticed any net, which to me shows that people have responded 

very well to the call. We are encouraging people to use nets to sleep under in order to prevent 

malaria and not for fishing”. 

 

The program supervisor caught unawares a number of fishermen who had just returned from 

fishing. Before the by-law was put in place, blue and green ITNs could be seen everywhere 

among the nets that fishermen were using.  But the picture here shows only brown and pink 

fishing nets were seen.  This suggests that the fishermen are no longer misusing the sleeping 

nets. When project staff interviewed them, they admitted that before the by-law was put in place 

they were indeed using the ITNs to catch small fish (The ITNS have very small holes and are 

able to catch lots of small fish.)  

But after the by-law was put in 

place, none of them dares to use 

ITNs as there is a committee 

which has the authority to 

punish anybody who is not 

observing the law. This has 

made them to change their 

practice. 

 

It is good to note that the 

behaviour which for years has 

affected one of the program 

objectives of increasing number 

of pregnant women and under-

five children who sleep under 

ITNs all year round with the aim 

of preventing malaria has 

eventually been addressed.  

The program would like to thank all the partners for the joint support that has been given to 

ensure that this by-law becomes effective. It is encouraging to note that even local villagers are 

monitoring each other in order to avoid net abuse. 

 

The program will monitor and compare statistics of maternal and under five morbidity due to 

malaria for 2010,2011 and 2012 from within the Health centre that serves the area in order to 

find out if there is any correlation between the law being put in place and reduction in number of 

malaria cases. 


